
Memorandum  
Department of Planning & Development Services  

 

To:  Planning and Public Works Committee 

From: Chris Dietz, Planner 

Date:  November 6, 2019   

RE:  REPLACEMENT CONSTRUCTION & MAINTENANCE ESCROWS 
FOR GRAND RESERVE SUBDIVISION  

 
 

Summary 
On May 15, 2017, the City of Chesterfield City Council approved Ordinance 2949 for 
the Grand Reserve subdivision with the associated escrow agreements.  

 
Construction has been underway since 2017 and the development team is now 

requesting to replace the original construction and maintenance escrows and 
agreements. The original escrows and agreements were provided and approved for the 
project; however, the developer and an investor are seeking to replace the current 

guarantees with new agreements and letters of credit from a new financial institution. 
While this is a typical request for large residential subdivisions where construction 
takes place over several years, Section 31-02-12 A.2. of the City’s Unified Development 

Code (UDC) states:  
 

“The land subdivision bond or escrow agreement or other required surety shall be 
prepared and executed on forms furnished by the Department and shall be submitted 
to the City Council for approval or disapproval.” 
 
In accordance with the UDC, the replacement construction and maintenance escrows 

and agreements are being presented to the Planning and Public Works Committee for 
review and recommendation prior to proceeding to the City Council.  Staff has 
reviewed the request and the existing construction activities and has no concerns 

with the replacement. 
 

Attached, please find a copy of the Escrow Agreements and Letters of Credit.  
 
 

 
Attachments: Subdivision Improvement Construction Deposit Agreement 
  Subdivision Improvement Construction Letter of Credit 
  Subdivision Improvement Maintenance Deposit Agreement 
  Subdivision Improvement Maintenance Letter of Credit 

 

III. B. 


























































































